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 A.S Equine | Mobile Livery Service| 
Freelance Groom| Housesitting Service. 

 Help on competition, hunting day or just a lay in! 
 Going for a short break, early meetings, working late, 

staff call in sick? 
 Want the confidence your horses and dogs are in the 

stability of their own environment while you are away. 

Sound familiar? -  Pretty much anything horse, dog or house based 
– we’ve got it covered – check out our website. 

Call Alison on 07976 593114, or email: asequine@hotmail.co.uk 

www.asequine.co.uk 

 

Wood'n'stuff 
of Potterhanworth 

Bespoke playhouses, bed frames and much more. 
Everything hand built by local craftsman. All commissions considered. 

 

www.woodn-stuff.co.uk 
 

Call Jason on 07956 030922 
or find us on facebook 

We are experienced in  

 Renovations 
 Alterations                                               
 Extensions                                          
 Brickwork                       
 Plastering 
 Rendering 
 Drainage 
 Joinery                                     
 Stonework 
 Doors 
 Windows 
 Facias and Guttering 
 And much more 

 
Don’t hesitate to get in touch for a free quotation 

 

 

  O.L.Turner Building & Property  

Maintenance 

17 Wigsley rd, Harby, Newark, Nottinhamshire NG23 7EF 

T: 01522 702415 M: 078100289937 E: ozzyturner@hotmail.com 
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Look two, one’s going, one’s gone 

Having rung for morning services on March 3rd and 17th, we then had the pleasure of ringing for 
the Easter Sunday Service, which was a virtual ‘sell out’. It was nice to see All Saints so well 
patronised, with the star turn being the Queen Eleanor Primary School choir making a welcome 
visit to All Saints again, and also from a bell ringing point of view, ‘gratifying’. Again All 
Saints Church was florally decorated with the usual excellence.  

Following a further service on April 7th we rang for the special service to welcome Rev’d D. 
Yabbacome on 21st April, for his first service at All Saints. We in the Belfry wish him all the 
best wishes in his new position, in the East Trent Group of Churches. I also had the pleasure of 
ringing for his Induction and Installation Service held the day before at St. John the Baptist 
Church at South Collingham. The ¼ peal ringing team for this service were from different 
parishes within the East Trent Group. By all accounts this was a very ceremonial service, a little 
complex to describe. 
 
Pat Hazel has, since the last News Letter, received a further grant towards the bell restoration 
project, (thank you again Pat) which is due to start on 10th June. Preparation work by ourselves 
has just begun as I write. We have to remove sufficient floor and ceiling boarding to enable the 
bells to be removed, this has to be mainly completed after Laura Hudson and Jamie Diggin’s 
wedding to be held on 31st May at 12-30 p.m. and the commencement of the bell restoration. 
(Laura and Jamie could well be Mr. and Mrs. Diggin by the time you read this News Letter). 
Also we have to install a self-imposed safety rail on the clock platform. 
 
At the time of writing, a working party has been arranged by the P.C.C. to clean out the base of 
the tower on Monday 3rd June at 10-30a.m. to make way for the bell’s outward journey. 
‘Thinks!’ more for Colin’s shed. 
 
I understand from Pat that the new wheels and bearing plates, have been manufactured, the 
headstock castings are presently being machined, “Good News”. It sounds like we have been 
fortunate in as much that, the Whitechapel bell hanger is Peter Scott, some days in the belfry, 
it’s like being in the Antarctic. 
 
Following the preparation work and the bells are away, a certain amount of cleaning up will take 
place, whilst looking forward to the re-fit and the sound of All Saints Bells again. 
 
Our next Wedding is on 21st Sept, when we hope the bells will be up and ringing by then? The 
wedding is that of John Rouston and Julie Davidson, keep your fingers crossed John and Julie.  
 
Please Note! During the Bell Restoration the Church Clock will be stopped @ 12-00 
 
Set Next Time       Will Turner 



Page 4—Harby Newsletter, June 2013

                                                   Best Kept Village Competition 
  
Harby Village has again entered the "Best Kept Village" competition.  
  
Judging for the first round will take place in June and if we are successful in that 
round, the second judging will be in July. 
  
Judges will be looking for community involvement, such as up to date notices of local 
events, as well as signs of care for the village from those who live here. . 
 
Thanks to everyone who helped tidy up the village a couple of weeks ago. We will be 
doing a litter pick up on Sun. 2nd June, just before the judging starts. Meet at the 
Village Hall at 10.30pm.  
  
We have a village to be proud of.............here's wishing us every success in the 
competition. 
  
Harby Parish Council 
 

Harby Mountain Rescue Team 

2013 Far Eastern Adventure 
Twelve cyclists will undertake the seventh annual Harby Mountain Rescue Team Adventure from 
Thursday 5th to Sunday 8th September 2013 for the ‘Far Eastern Adventure’.  

HMRT veteran Phil Thomas makes a welcome return and we also welcome John Howard for his 
first Great Adventure on a circuitous 180-mile route starting and finishing at Helmingham in 
Suffolk taking in sight-seeing and cultural interludes along the way. George Dickinson will 
navigate the team through East Anglian country lanes and National Cycle Network routes with 
overnight stops in Thetford, Norwich and Lowestoft. 
 
Harby Mountain Rescue Team on Google Streetview .......... 
 

 
Harby Mountain Rescue Team at the junction of Bethesda Street and Potteries Way, Stoke-on-
Trent on the 2012 Trent Valley Adventure. 
 
 

George Dickinson Mike Lloyd Brian Rippard Matt Tucker John Mawer Paul Nolan 

Richard Willows Mike Evans John Howard Richard Croft Phil Ely Phil Thomas 
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Herrick TeK 
Is your PC or laptop running slowly? - If the answer is “yes”, it will benefit 
from a system clean up and perhaps more memory. 

Windows 8 is now out and can be purchased via the web for £24.99 and 
upgrade from a fully licenced XP SP3. (Until 31 January 2013) - I will back 
up your data and reinstall this to your new Windows 8 operating system. 

Also do you want to make the most of your tech gear, show photographs 
on your TV? Stream your digital music collection to your hi fi? 

Or having any other problems with computer hardware? 

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues! 

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can 
do for you. 

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk 

 

 

Herrick TeK 
Is your PC or laptop running slowly? - If the answer is “yes”, it will benefit 
from a system clean up and perhaps more memory. 

Windows 8 is now out and can be purchased via the web for £24.99 and 
upgrade from a fully licenced XP SP3. (Until 31 January 2013) - I will back 
up your data and reinstall this to your new Windows 8 operating system. 

Also do you want to make the most of your tech gear, show photographs 
on your TV? Stream your digital music collection to your hi fi? 

Or having any other problems with computer hardware? 

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues! 

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can 
do for you. 

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

                     For Appointments telephone:  01636 893956    8.15am – 5.00pm 
                     For Prescriptions telephone:  01636 892210    8.30am – 5.00pm 

 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel Advice,  

Minor Injuries and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy) 
 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 
including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 

 

Out of Hours Service is provided from CNCS Ltd when the surgery is closed.  This service can 
be accessed by dialling our General Enquiries/Emergencies Number. 

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 
E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk 

 

 

Drs De Gay, Terrill, Lawrence & Clarke 
 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm   
Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm 

 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Fax: 01636 893391  
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Mick Taylor
Motor Engineer

 
Thorpe-on-the-Hill

Welding 
MOT's

Servicing - Repairs
Petrol - Diesel

Brakes - Clutches
Light Commercials

4 x 4’s
No VAT

Collection Available
Established 1982

Tel: 01522 685690
Mobile 07958 123534

MARK MONCASTER
BUILDING SERVICES

BESPOKE 
CONSTRUCTION SERVICE

STABLE BLOCKS AND ALL YOUR
EQUESTRIAN REQUIREMENTS

Extensions

Property Maintenance

RENOVATIONS

Blockpaved Drives

FROM DESIGN TO COMPLETION

TEL: 01522 704210
MOBILE: 07919 320857

EMAIL: moncaster7@aol.com
www.moncaster-building-services.co.uk

DEAN NELMES
PLUMBING (NON GAS)  

KITCHEN & BATHROOM 
INSTALLATIONS

CENTRAL HEATING POWER 
FLUSH

TILING

PLASTERING

BLOCK PAVING

DECKING

SMALL EXTENSIONS 
AND BUILDING WORK

26 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

TELEPHONE: 
07970 480453 OR 01636 892109

PEAR TREE COTTAGE, HIGH STREET,
COLLINGHAM.  NG23 7LB

 

   

        

                               1.30pm – 3.30pm  

  2nd & 4th Thursday each month 
 Bring IT and do IT (as long as we can clean up after IT) 

             No lessons – just turn up 

        Card making – Jewellery making 

     Needle felting – Knitting -Sketching  

Kite making – Calligraphy – Modelling – etc. 
 

    £1.50 to cover room hire and a brew  

                           Sue 702518 - 07717134984
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Complete Clothing Company

www.complete-clothing.co.uk

ladieswear & accessories

Fashion Show

Monday 24th June at 7:30pm in harby village hall
Tickets £5 including a glass of wine

There will be a raffle on the night

ex-chain store fashions  //  bargain prices

Tickets available from:
Shoemakers Cottage, Wigsley Road, Harby 

or call 01522 703463 to reserve tickets

Proceeds in aid of Katie Nolan's world challenge.

Harby Parish Council  
Below is a summary of the latest minutes. For full minutes please see the notice 
board or go to www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby. 
 
May General Meeting (Draft) 
 Joint Community Led Plan Update: An open meeting and subsequent first meeting 

was held. A steering group with three parishioners from each of the settlements 
(Harby, Wigsley and Thorney) is being set-up to lead the project. First steering 
group meeting is 29 May at Harby Village Hall. 

 The drain at 5 Lane Ends has been unblocked by the County Council. 
 Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership declined a meeting invitation to discuss 

concerns regarding 5 Lane Ends.  
 The Saturday Swap event was well received with another event planned for later 

in the year. 
 Play equipment is to have an official opening BBQ in the summer dates to follow. 
 
Annual Parish Council Meeting (Draft) 
 Richard Croft was re-elected as Chairman and Caroline Nolan as Vice-Chairman. 
 The end of year accounts were approved and appeared healthy due to receiving 

the grant money for the new play equipment.  
 The Council’s policies and procedures were reviewed, with updates to be made 

during the year. 
 

Lydia Smithson, Harby Parish Clerk.  Byways, 1 Wigsley Road.  702569. 
 harbyparishclerk@yahoo.co.uk  www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby 
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A full Village Hall saw seventeen teams compete for the quizninght title and trophy on Saturday 
20th April, raising a remarkable £572 for Harby with Swinethorpe Village Hall. 

The coveted Harby Quiznight trophy now resides at The White House on Wigsley Road as Matt, 
Jo and friends as Civil Unrest put in a late surge in the final music round to snatch a two-point 
victory from former champions Harby Wallbangers. 

A close run contest for the title saw Harby 
Wallbangers Steve, Maria, Terry & Rose plus 
guests lead for most of the evening, but were 
undone in the final music round as Civil Unrest 
out-scored them to snatch victory and give 
Matt the opportunity to lift the trophy. 

A Hogg-led combo of 6 Ps in a public service 
sneaked a one-point podium finish from The 
Celts .... Jim, Julie, Martin, Bronwen, Kath & 
Mike, who in turn beat their arch-rivals 
Busman’s Holiday led by John & Chas. 

Notts know nothings defied their billing with  
a respectable 79% score and Winoes Rachel, 
Paige, Tom, Laura, John & Natalie similarly 
failed to live up to their name with sober 71% 
performance. 

Church Road Rebels .... Phil, Liesbeth, John & 
Catriona avoided the wooden spoons by a 

comfortable 10-point margin at the bottom as Andy Parker graciously accepted the wooden 
spoons on behalf of The Latecomers Claire, Andy, Jeff & Jenny. 

Special thanks to Clive for the music rounds and technical wizardry; Sue, Carol & Emily for 
marking; Kathryn Snelling & Linda Fearn who produced the marvellous pie & peas at the interval; 
Jayne & Caroline for selling raffle tickets and everyone who generously donated prizes. 

Our planned quiznight retirement has been deferred and we’ll be back with another one. 

 Team Points % 
1 Civil Unrest 222 85% 
2 Harby Wallbangers + guests 220 84% 
3 6 Ps in a public service 214 82% 
4 The Celts 213 81% 
5 Busman's Holiday 210 80% 
6 Who are we ? 209 80% 
7 Notts know nothings 207 79% 
8 In the mix 206 79% 
9 SWAJD 192 73% 
10 Quizically impaired 190 73% 
11 Winoes 187 71% 
12 Harby Duffers 178 68% 
13 The Jets 173 66% 
14 Ladies Incorporated 167 64% 
15 Clueless 158 60% 
16 Church Road Rebels 154 59% 
17 The Latecomers 144 55% 
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Body and Sole 
The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    

*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed?  
Do you find it hard to switch off? 

Are you struggling to sleep? 

                                                     
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage 

 or a Reflexology session may be able to help.  
Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 
*********************************************************** 

“My feet are killing me” 
If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment 

NOW! 
Pain-free feet are just a phone call away 

Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, 
there’s no need to suffer in silence. 

Sally Smith, Chiropodist 
 

**************************************************************** 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 
Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, 

Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 
 

 

Harby History Group - Tom Chapman 
 
The last meeting before our summer break will be a trip on June 25th to 
THE LINCOLNSHIRE VINTAGE VEHICLE MUSEUM on Whisby 
Road.  
We will be collected at 7pm by a VINTAGE BUS from the Village Hall 
and later returned after a guided tour of the museum. The cost of entry 
will be £3 each plus a charge for the bus trip which will depend on the 
number who attend. Final details will be put on the notice board. 
If you wish to go on this trip please let me or Louise Herrick know as 
soon as possible. 
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Registered Charity Number: 1078201
helping homeless people 
seven days a week

When? August Bank Holiday weekend (23–26 August 2013)

Where? begins in Harby on Friday 23 August. Cyclists will need 
to make their own way to Newark Northgate station (75 mins from 
London Kings X). Finishes at Westminster Abbey followed by  
a short celebration at St Martin-in-the-Fields in London on Monday 26 
August 2013 which ends at around 6pm. Overnight stops are in 
Grantham (Lincs), Geddington (Northants) and Dunstable (Beds). 
Day cyclists also welcome.

Places: 30

Registration fee: £80. Early bird (until 1 July 2013) – £65

What is provided? Food, luggage transport, 
accommodation in church and village halls, maps. Each group  
of 8-10 will each be led by an experienced cyclist.

Why? The site of the last of the remarkable Eleanor Crosses 
(Charing Cross), is just a few metres from where St Martin-in-the-Fields 
and the Connection at St Martin’s (Registered charity: 1078201) help 
hundreds of homeless and disadvantaged people every day. They 
need your support.

Minimum age: 18, but cyclists aged 16-17 welcome  
if accompanied by a responsible adult.

To register, complete the form overleaf.

For further information visit 

www.queeneleanorcycleride.org.uk

HARBY (LINCOLN) – LONDON
23–26 August 2013
A fun and challenging way to raise money for homeless 
and disadvantaged people in Central London

Register NOW for the 200 mile sponsored cycle ride along 
the historic pilgrimage route of the Queen Eleanor Crosses- 
from Lincoln to London.

The Queen Eleanor 
Cycle Ride

Rattlejag Rattlejag 
MorrisMorris  
will dance at will dance at   

The Bottle The Bottle 
and Glass, and Glass,   

Harby Harby   
on Fri.8th on Fri.8th 
July July at 8.00pmat 8.00pm  

with guestswith guests  

Poacher Poacher 
MorrisMorris  

VIADUCT
MURAL
PROJECT
Help design & paint a mural on Fledborough Viaduct. 

Sustrans volunteer rangers, who help to look 
after the cycling & walking route over the 
viaduct, have secured a grant from Big 
Lottery to involve the community in designing 
& painting up to 50 panels on the viaduct.
Artist James Mayle (of Graffiti Studio 
Imageskool) has been commissioned to work 
with people to produce designs associated 
with the viaduct & the Trent Vale area. 
Sessions will then be run where you will be 
able to paint your design on to a panel of the 
viaduct

Design workshop
Wed 1st May 18.30 to 20:30 (Sutton on Trent Methodist Hall)
Painting
Sat 4th May11.00 onwards (at the viaduct)
Design workshop
Mon 3rd June 18.30 to 21.00 (Low Marnham Parish Rooms)
Painting
Wed 5th June 16:00 onwards (at the viaduct)
Design workshop
Mon 24th June 13.00 to 15:00 (Laneham Village Hall)
Painting
Tue 25th June 11.00 onwards (at the viaduct)
These are open to all ages though under 18s need to bring along a responsible adult

Places are FREE but limited so please book in 
advance by contacting the Sustrans Rangers.
No previous experience nessessary.

Alan Hudson - 07722 656 582 
alan.hudson@ntlworld.com
Alan Severn - 07432 888 242
acsevern@gmail.com.

Further information can be found on-line at 
http://sustransnewarkbikes.wordpress.com/
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Socatots® is a unique, fun-based concept 
aimed at giving infants 6 months to 5 years 
their very first start with the ball.

Our main aim is to help encourage all 
aspects of mental and physical 
development using football as a medium.

As well as developing physical skills of 
agility, balance and co-ordination, children 
also learn numbers, colours and social 
interaction.

Now in Newark, Southwell and 
surrounding areas!  
Call Martin on 01636 892148 or 07733 987445 
for details and to book your place. 

Football based play 
for infants 6 months to 5 years
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Gainsborough – Capital of England 
Hard to imagine now, but Gainsborough’s place in history was 
defined a thousand years ago this July when it was briefly 
the capital of England. In 1003 Danish Prince Svein Otto 
Haraldsson began conquering territory in England, defeating 
the armies of the English King Ethelred ‘The Unready’ who 
fled the country in 1013. The Anglo-Saxon English nobility 
acknowledged Svein as King and he established his high 
office and Capital of England at Gainsborough Castle, on the 
site of the Old Hall, whilst his army encamped at ‘Castle 
Hills’ at Thonock. So briefly, in late July 1013, Gainsborough 
became the capital of England. 

Svein was popularly known as Tiugeskaeg, meaning ‘Forkbeard’ after his long cleft beard and 
there’s a pub in Gainsborugh today called Sweyn Forkbeard. Despite his military successes 
and marvellous name, his reign was cut short as Svein was accidentally killed in February 1014 
when he was thrown from his horse. He was succeeded by his son King Canute who famously 
tried to turn back the tide. 

Saturday Swap Coffee Morning 

A variety of unwanted items were brought for 
people to take away at the Saturday Swap. 
There was great interest in the book and DVD 
table, with homewares, toys and gardening 
equipment also being available. 

 

 

 

 

 

Newark and Sherwood District Council funded a visit 
from the Energy Efficiency Mobile Exhibition. 

 

The next Saturday Swap Coffee Morning will be on 
Sat. 28th September  
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     EAGLE ELECTRICAL 
     Commercial and Domestic 
     Installations 
     No job too small 

Guy Lower  
07966 436944 
3 Church Close Eagle Lincoln LN6 9DJ  01522 868072 

     Email guy@eagleelectrical.co.uk  www.eagleelectrical.co.uk 
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wilkinschimneysweep.co.uk/
newark 

  TradiTional brush  
and vacuum service

  nesTs removed
  caGes, caPs and  

coWls FiTTed
  sWeePinG  

cerTiFicaTes issued
  ProFessional,  
clean service
  Fully insured

  Police checked

01636 616425

®

MESSAGE FROM MAUREEN DALE 

I would like to thank the neighbours of Wigsley 

 for their help and kindness 

during the years I have lived there with Allen. 

I miss watching Boris running around. 

A big thank you to the neighbours and 

people of Harby for their welcome and cards. 

I hope to get to know all their names eventually. 

 

GREETINGS FROM YOUR NEW RECTOR 

I became Rector of the East Trent Group of Churches, which includes Harby and Wigsley, on 20th April, and I’m very 
much enjoying the privilege of serving such a variety of communities. There needs to be a long time of discovery for 
me as I learn the needs of each and how to be the Parish Priest for each. And it is fun! In all the communities I serve 
there is an active parish church seeking to offer worship and to be present in the community for all to use. If you’d 
like to see me please don’t hesitate to be in touch and I’ll be happy to arrange a time. Folk like me are used when 
people want to share something with someone who is quite independent and yet who has an investment in their 
community. Often they’re troubled with major things like illness or bereavement, or maybe they just want to share 
some happy news. I may have my house in Collingham but I’m still the parish priest for all the communities in the 
Group, and that’s part of the learning I need to do. 

I’ve just come back from celebrating at Baptism in All Saints, Harby, and a very happy occasion it was, too. And very 
soon I’ll be officiating there at a wedding for one of the teachers in the village school. How exciting. I’ll try to get any 
news from the church shared widely, and I look forward to meeting many more people, though learning the names 
can be very taxing. 

Very good wishes 

The Revd David Yabbacome           Tel. No:  01636 893248  Mob. 07779 5575421   email revyabb@gmail.com 
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Forthcoming Events 
June 2013 

Sun. 2nd  
Sun. 2nd  
Sun. 2nd   

Thurs. 13th  
Sun. 16th  
Sun. 16th  

Thurs. 20th  
Mon. 24th  
Tues. 25th  

 
Thurs. 27th  

Sun. 30th  

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 
– 
– 
 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
Harby Tidy up, meet Village Hall car park, 10.30am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Toddlers) 
Holy Communion, All Saints Church, Harby, 6.00pm 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Fashion Show, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Harby History Group, trip to Lincolnshire Vintage Vehicle 
Museum, meet Village Hall, 7.30pm (tbc) 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Field 
 

July 2013 
Fri. 5th  

Sun. 7th  
Thurs. 11th 

Sat. 13th  
Sun. 14th  

Thurs. 18th  
Thurs. 18th  
Thurs. 25th  

Sun. 21st  
Sun. 28th  

 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Rattlejag Morris, Bottle & Glass, 8.00pm 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
All Saints Church, Harby, Open Day, 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Church) 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge,1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Parish Council meeting, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Holy Communion, All Saints Church, Harby, 9.00am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
 

Aug. 2013 
Thurs. 8th  
Sun. 11th  

Thurs. 22nd  
Sun. 25th  

 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Bowls Club) 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
 

Sept. 2013 
Sun. 8th  

Thurs. 12th  
Sun. 22nd  

Thurs 26th  
Sat. 28th  

 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Friends of Queen Eleanor) 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Harby Swap Coffee Morning, Village Hall 10.00 - 12.00 
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Village Clubs & 
Organisations Contact List
Harby Parish Council 	 Richard Croft	 - 703455
	 Lydia Smithson	 - 702569	  

Bowls Club	 John Power	 - 703346

Playing Field	 Steve Hogg	 - 704702
	 Diane Hogg 	 - 704702

C of  E	 Marion Collins           	 - 01636 892328

Village Hall	 Colin Wells	 - 703449	
	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

School	 Mr. J. Bingham	 - 703428	
	 Mrs. Grundy	 - 703428

Harby Newsletter	 Ann Williams         	 - 703766

Bellringers	 Will Turner	 - 703401

History Group	 Tom Chapman	 - 703434

Parent Toddler Group	 Diane Hogg	 - 704702

Nottinghamshire Police	 Martin Stannard 	 - 07910 336903 
	 Non Emergencies	 - 101

Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 - 703510

Friends of  Queen Eleanor	 Heather Sheehy 	 - 704082

LOGS 
Jon Colley Forestry 

(Laughterton) 
 

HARDWOOD LOGS FOR SALE 
£50 PER LOAD DELIVERED 

Approx 1 cubic metre 
Also available in nets @ £5 per bag 

 
Prices include VAT @ 5% and are 

not for resale 
 

Timber and Forestry Contractors 
 

Tel: Jon Colley 
01427 718554 or 07850 692150 

 

 NORTH SCARLE TENNIS CLUB  
 

Ever thought you’d like to play tennis or haven’t picked up a racket for a 
long time?...... Well now’s your chance! 
 
ADULT TENNIS COACHING with an excellent top level coach 

Date:  Sunday evenings – Starting after the Easter Holidays 

Time:  7.00pm – 8.30pm (1hr 30mins) 
& 
Date:  Thursday mornings – Starting after the Easter Holidays 

Time:  9.30am – 11.00am (1hr 30mins) 
 

JUNIOR TENNIS COACHING (4 yrs upwards) 

Sunday mornings  
  
9.00am - 10.00am  4 to 6 year olds* 

10.00am - 11.00am  7 to 9 year olds* 

11.00am - 12.00noon 10-14 year olds* 

Membership & own racket not required 
*Group ages/times may vary dependant on ability & numbers. Please enquire if you have older 
children interested. 
 

To book your place or for further information about coaching, please contact:  
Alison Merrick  Tel: 01522 778525/07711 579832 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 2013 
Adult     £60.00 
Student    £20.00 
Junior (up to 16yrs)   £10.00 
Family (2 adults/2 children) £120.00  
Annual membership runs from 01 April to 31 March.  
 

Social club sessions for members & competitive league tennis. 

 

Visitors/Non-members are welcome to use the courts when available. 
Adults: £2.50 Juniors up to 16 (must be accompanied by an adult): £1.00 
Suitable footwear must be worn – tennis shoes/trainers 

For further information & keys please contact:  
Alison Merrick Tel: 01522 778525/07711 579832 or Bill Murphy Tel: 01522 778244   
 

We look forward to welcoming you to our friendly, sociable club! 

 


